MUNCIE INDUSTRIAL

REVOLVING LOAN FUND BOARD

HORIZON CONVENTION CENTER

401 SOUTH HIGH STREET,  P.O. BOX 842

MUNCIE, INDIANA  47308-0842

PH.  (765) 751-9106   FAX (765) 751-9151

MIRLF BOARD MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY APRIL 11 / 4:00 P.M.
CO:LAB BOARD ROOM / LOFTS AT ROBERTS
Attending; Alison Quirk, Terry Whitt-Bailey, Kelly Watson, John Teshima, Todd Donati and Megan Quirk
Chairman Bailey called the meeting to order
Minutes:   March 3, 2017 Board Meeting
Megan Quirk motioned approval and Alison Quirk seconded.  Motion passed.  

Business:
Walnut Street Properties, LLC:  (WSP) The request from the owner is to offer us $35,000 in cash and for the MIRLF board to vacate the remainder of the loan.  The loan balance, at this time, is $302,167.48.  The issue presented by Jason Brooks, the current and only owner left for WSP, is that he lost two of his partners to bankruptcy and he is unable to maintain the project and note to MIRLF or the Bank on his own.  Director Donati noted to the board the about one year ago, the MIRLF board agreed to a forbearance agreement that would allow us to reduce our monthly payments to WSP for up to three years and First Federal Savings Bank would be able to get WSP current.  At the time, WSP had been delinquent on the payments and the property taxes.  The bank (FFSB) was threatening to foreclose.  If that were to happen, the MILRF loan would have been 2nd in line and the value of the property was barely enough to cover the note owed to FFSB.  By reducing our monthly amount, this allwed WSP to get more in line with their debt service.  However, they are currently struggling again and there seems to be about $150,000 in additional work necessary to maintain the building properly.  FFSB is again threatening to call the note due.  There is a current appraisal for the WSP Kelso building. It is $775,000.00 (on file).  The offer to sell is for that same amount.  The MIRLF board needs to decide one of three options.  Accept his current offer and settle, counter offer with our own settlement deal or partner with WSP to maintain until such a time we can get the offer of sale to a higher point.  However, with the concerns of the current condition of the building is looming, the board decided against that option.  This could end up being cost prohibited. The MIRLF board decided to counter offer.  Alison Quirk made the motion to offer WSP a settlement of $50,000 cash at closing of the Kelso building.  Plus, Jason Brooks and WSP would continue with the note for $800.00 per month for the next ten years.  If during that timeline, Jason Brooks and WSP has been compliant at all times, the MIRLF would forgive the remainder of the note owed at that time.  However, if Jason Brooks and/or WSP fails to comply with the agreement, the note would stay in full force and be called for full payment.  This was seconded by Kelly Watson.  The motion passed. The MIRLF board asked that I inform Jason and contact our attorney to have him draw up the necessary papers to present.  The timeline would be somewhere around May 12, 2017.  

Director Donati presented the application from Sustainable Muncie Corp. (SMC) requesting a loan of $450,000 for a short term to allow for the continued work on one of the build outs to go into the MadJax facility. This money would be used to begin the build out for Guardian Brewery and would also include the completion of the Co:Lab Unit.  SMC suspects that it would be August or September before this could be paid back. It was originally projected to be set up as a ten-year note, just in case there were delays. This is an 83,000 square foot facility that is an economic development tool for the city and an opportunity to create and artist maker hub/robotics/fabrication programs that will assist small companies and education. The issue will be to come before the MIRLF board for support on renovations to bring in the leases necessary to get the place open.  Donati said the job numbers could be staggering if all goes well.
Questions:  Is there a commitment to complete the building entirely, What is the budget to complete, is there public support for the project, are there additional revenue sources, who would be managing the construction going forward and what are the current list of tenants and projected tenants.    
Alison Quirk asked to table the decision until another meeting could be called to hear from the President of SMC and the Operations Manager.  This was seconded by Kelly Watson.  Motion Passed.  

Claims:  There were no claims presented at this time
Adjournment

________________________

Terry Whit-Bailey, Chairman
